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Commission Meeting Minutes

February 22, 2018

Commissioners Present:  Chair Jason Britt, Pete Vander Poel, Karen Elliott, Christine A. Nelson, M.D, arrived at 10:07 AM, quorum was met.

Staff Present:  Executive Director Michele Morrow, Finance Manager Aaron Cooper, Executive Assistant Susy Ceja, Chief Program Officer Christina Sauceda, Program Officers Melissa Prado, and Joshua Ormonde

	1.
	Welcome and Call to Order:
	Chair Britt called the meeting to order at 10:06 a.m. 

	2.
	Public Comment:  
Martin Nogues, 2-1-1 Director, United Way of Tulare County expressed his gratitude to First 5 Tulare County Staff and the Commission on the continued support.

	3.
	Consent Items:  

	
	A.
	December 14, 2017, Meeting Minutes
On a motion by Commissioner Elliot, seconded by Commissioner Nelson, the consent item was approved.  This motion was approved by unanimous vote.

	4.
	Timed Item: First 5 Tulare County Local Annual Report for 2016-2017


	
	
	Michele Morrow and Christina Sauceda presented the First 5 California 2016-2017 Annual Report for public hearing.
Commissioner Vander Poel asked that his last name be corrected on the last page of the report.

On a motion by Commissioner Vander Poel, seconded by Commissioner Nelson, the report was approved for publication.  The motion was approved by unanimous vote.

	5.
	Action Items:

	
	A.
	December 31, 2017, Financial Report

Aaron Cooper presented the report. 

On a motion by Commissioner Nelson, seconded by Commissioner Elliot, the report was accepted.  This motion was approved by unanimous vote.

	
	B.


	December 31, 2017, Investment Report

Aaron Cooper presented the report. 

On a motion by Commissioner Nelson, seconded by Commissioner Vander Poel, the report was accepted. The motion was approved by a unanimous vote.

	6.
	Reports:


	
	A.


	Executive Director
Michele Morrow reviewed her written report and informed the Commission of the Special Project Grant awarded to Woodlake Unified School District in the amount of $3,000.00 to support the Path to Literacy Project.

	
	B.


	Reports from Commissioners:   
Commissioner Britt informed of Commissioner Beargeon’s retirement from the First 5 Tulare County Commission on December 14, 2017 and the Commission is currently seeking a new Commissioner.

Commissioner Elliot announced of the Health and Resource Fair during Healthy Tulare County Week in the community of London.

	7.
	Future Agenda:  April 26, 2018
Presentation of First 5 California 2016-2017 Annual Report

Review and approval of One-Time Capital Projects 2018-2019

Review and approval of Direct Service Programs 2018-2021
Appointment of Nominating Committee



	8.
	Adjourn:  Chair Britt adjourned the meeting at 10:34 a.m.
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